Van Training Program
Effective February 1, 2008

SUNY Cortland
Purpose:

The purpose of the van driver safety training program is to assist with ensuring the safety of drivers, passengers and the public. It will help minimize losses, damages and claims against the College as well.

Definitions:

Student: Includes temporary service, work study and club members.
Employee: (Full or part time) Employees who have been designated by their supervisor to attend the van safety-training program; any student who is on the payroll of New York State.
Scope:

As a result of a 2002 initiative and directive from the State University of New York and a further directive and commitment issued by President Taylor in December of 2002, SUNY Cortland developed a driver-training program implemented in the summer of 2003. Students who operate any size van and employees who operate 12-passenger vans or larger will be required to participate in this College-sponsored program before operating these designated vehicles. The University Police Department is responsible for offering the training and will coordinate and schedule the training program. The course will be offered three times per year, once a semester and once each summer. The program is entitled “Coaching the Van Driver II,” and attendees receive valuable information regarding handling characteristics of large wheelbase vehicles as well as a number of learned measures to prevent tragedies on our highways.

Given the number and nature of those that operate these large vans, the coordination of records related to who has been trained and who are thereby eligible to operate these vehicles is critical to its effectiveness. Records for students receiving this training will be kept by University Police, the Vice President for Student Affairs, and the Transportation Center. Employee records for the same information are to be kept and maintained by the department head to which the employee reports.

Only those students and employees who have completed this training will be permitted to operate these State vehicles as indicated.  Employees who have driven 12-passenger vans or larger for at least two years without incident may apply for an exemption from this training program.  Applications for exemption must be made by contacting Human Resources.
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